
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

City Manager Leaving El Centro  

El Centro, CA. October 20, 2022 – The City Manager has notified the Council that she 
will be leaving El Centro for another job opportunity outside the area effective toward 
the end of November. 

“We wish her the best, and are sad to see her go, but support her in her new future 
endeavor.  For that reason, the City is moving forward to review the organization and 
management of the City Manager’s Office,” stated Mayor Oliva. 

A permanent Community Development Director, Police Chief, and Fire Chief will be 
confirmed at the November 1, 2022, City Council meeting. 

Please direct any questions or comments to Cindy De Zilwa, Staff Assistant, in the City 
Manager’s Office at (760) 337-4540 to receive a response. 
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